
M E M O R A N D U M

TO:  Kelli Hammer Levy, Director of Public Works 

FROM: Melanie Weed, Environmental Management Division Director, Public Works 

SUBJECT: United States Environmental Protection Agency Section 105 Air Pollution Control 
Grant 

DATE:  July 15, 2022 

The Environmental Management Division of Public Works is recommending the approval of the 
grant application to the United States Environmental Protection Agency. This grant application 
will provide additional funding to support the existing air pollution control program. 

Public Works is requesting grant funding in the amount of $750,000.00 for the project period 
fiscal years (FY) 2023 and FY 2024 (FY 2023 - $375,000.00; FY 2024 - $375,000.00). A match 
is required and estimated at $1,811,280.00 (FY 2023 - $856,890.00; FY 2024 - $954,390.00). 
The grant is on a reimbursement basis. The source of the estimated total project costs of 
$2,561,280.00 is the Environmental Management Division's Air Quality operating budgets for 
fiscal years FY 2023 and FY 2024. A budget amendment will be required if the additional 
$125,000 of federal funding requested for FY23 is received.

Authority for the Director of Public Works to sign this grant application is granted under the County 
Administrator�s delegation of authority dated March 28, 2016. 

Approved: 

Kelli Hammer Levy, Director of Public Works 

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 












